
EAGLE CHARTER SCHOOLS of NEVADA, INC. 

December 31, 2021 

Governing Board   
State Public Charter School Authority (�SPCSA�) 
2080 E. Flamingo Road Suite 230  
Las Vegas, NV 89119  
 

Re:  Eagle Charter Schools of Nevada (�Eagle NV�) 
Good Cause Exemption Request Defer Opening to SY 2023-2024 & 
Amendment Submission Regarding Location and Enrollment 

 
Dear SPCSA Board Members, 
 

Eagle NV is seeking a good cause exemption to defer opening its new school from 
School Year 2022-2023 to School Year 2023-2024.    In conjunction with the same, the 
Nevada Eagle NV Board is also requesting approval of its proposed location and a decrease 
in enrollment.  We understand these requests would also constitute the need for an 
amendment to our prior submission and charter contract and hereby request the same. 

  
On November 5, 2021 the SPCSA approved a Good Cause Exemption Request to 

expand the zip codes in which Eagle NV can operate to include zip code 89110.  A facility 
has been selected in the 89110 zip code and the property address is 1580 Bledsoe Lane, Las 
Vegas, NV 89110 (�Bledsoe Property�).  The Bledsoe Property was formerly utilized by the 
Las Vegas Korean Church and has great potential.  However, prior to fully occupying the 
premises a special use permit will need to be obtained and construction will be required to 
make the space suitable for a school.  To facilitate the same, Eagle NV is working diligently 
with Red Hook Capital Partners (�Red Hook�) to create a  feasible budget and a construction 
timeline. After consulting with a zoning attorney and others familiar with the application 
process, permit issuance, and construction schedule/timelines for properties located in Clark 
County, we have determined that the necessary permits and construction can not be 
completed by June of 2022 to allow the school to open in August 2022.  However, our 
partnership with Red Hook will provide a mechanism to start the zoning application process 
in the near term with construction to follow and the facility being ready to open for students 
at the beginning of the 2023-2024 school year. 

 
The Board of Eagle NV is committed to opening and operating a quality school in an 

underserved school in Clark County, Nevada.  Unfortunately, due to zoning and construction 
requirements related to the Bledsoe Property and limited other available options, we do not 
believe opening by August 2022 is feasible.  As such, we respectfully request a good cause 
exemption and  deferral to allow the school to open for the 2023-2024 school year as further 
detailed in the amendment application attached hereto.  As detailed therein, we believe that 
the Bledsoe Property, when remodeled, will accommodate 540 students the first year of 
operations and we anticipate the same growth trajectory as initially approved by the SPCSA.  
A revised budget reflecting how this will impact the school is also included with this 
submission.  These documents further support our request for a downward adjustment in our 
approved enrollment.   

 
 
 




